
Dear Colleagues,

In the first issue of 2015, with the journal’s new title “Turkish Archives of Otorhinolaryngology”, we present you our 
new Editorial Board consisting of my dear colleagues Prof. Cem Bilgen and Prof. Turgut Karlıdağ. First of all, in the 
name of our community, we would like to thank Assoc. Prof. Ayşenur Meriç Hafız and Assoc. Prof. Nilda Süslü, who 
have completed their duty period, for their contribution of great importance and endeavor to the Turkish Archives 
of Otorhinolaryngology.

With the intense efforts of our previous Editorial Board, besides some international indexes, our journal has also 
started to be indexed in TÜBİTAK ULAKBIM TR Index and the first steps for Pubmed Central have been taken. 
As the new Editorial Board, our first aim is to be able to have the Turkish Archives of Otorhinolaryngology indexed 
by PubMed Central by completing the initiated attempts.

In this issue, we believe that the historical article prepared by Prof. Yücel Tanyeri  will be read with interest. As you 
will see in this article, Turkish Archives of Otorhinolaryngology is the oldest and long-established journal of our 
branch in Turkey. In order to make our journal, which is also the official scientific media organ of the Turkish Otorhi-
nolaryngology Head and Neck Surgery Society, known in the international arena, we expect you, our dear colleagues, 
to support us either in authorship or in refereeing and we express our gratitude.

In the name of Editorial Board,
Prof. Taner Kemal Erdağ
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